
 

 

 

 

Dear Family, Friends, and Supporting Churches,       February-March 2019 

  

 Thank you again for your continued prayer, support, and patience as we try and get our daughter healthy enough 

to return to Thailand. Her appointment in Houston the first week of February went well. All of her counts were good 

and she had a detectable haptoglobin count for the first time. We were excited about that and looking forward to 

continued improvement. Unfortunately, Kristen caught the flu and her temperature spiked, so she had to be admitted to 

the hospital. After a few days at the hospital, her temperature came down so they let her come home. A few days later, 

her temperature spiked again and so back to hospital we go. It turns out that she caught another type of flu. Her 

hemoglobin dropped very low during this time so she had to receive a blood transfusion. Needless to say, all of this 

caused her counts to be messed up, so at her March appointment we were not able to see if there has been any more 

improvement. Please pray that her counts continue to improve and that she will be ready to get her immunizations soon. 

  

 I had the opportunity to preach a mission conference in North Carolina. It was a great meeting. The Church 

increased their faith promise commitment by 10% and was able to take on some new missionaries. There were several 

folks saved and young couple baptized that Sunday morning. We were invited to attend another conference close to our 

home. They voted to partner with us so that was a huge blessing. I also had opportunities to preach at churches in Texas, 

Missouri, and Arkansas this past month. God moved in every service and folks responded well. We also attended our 

home church’s mission conference. Our faith promise commitment increased and we were able to take on several new 

missionaries. We personally raised our faith promise commitment as a family and it is exciting to see how God has 

already supplied it for the year. I praise the Lord for several souls that were saved this month in personal soul winning.  

 

Pray for Thailand. As I am writing this, they are having their first democratic election in years to elect a prime minister.  

Pray that it goes peaceful and that there will not be any protest or demonstrations. Thank you so much for your prayers. 

  

    In Christ, 

   Daniel Files and family  

  


